HONORS BOARD:  April 15, 2014

Committee Name:	Honors Board
Chair:			Glenna Pendleton
Subject:		Honors Board Annual Report to the Academic Senate 2013-2014
Members:  Michael Joy (Interim Director of the Honors Program and ex-officio member of the Board), Glenna Pendleton (Chair), Carl Wozniak (Vice Chair), Amy Orf (Secretary), Zac Cogley, Mark Jacobs, James McCommon, Elyssa Sanner, Alan Willis, Sarah Lauinger (HSO representative).

Honors Board Members: This has been a quiet Academic year. Honors Program Director David Wood is currently on sabbatical and will return in May. Michael Joy is serving as the Interim Honors Program Director. Honors Board chair Jonathan Allen has resigned, and Glenna Pendleton was elected Chair for the 2014 Winter term. Carl Wozniak was elected Vice Chair and Amy Orf diligently takes notes at meetings as the Board’s secretary. One of the significant changes is the creation of a new Assistant Director position.

Student Focus: The Honors Program is expecting approximately 50 incoming students in Fall 2014, which will bring the total number of honors students to around 200. The main focus of the Board is serving students and maintaining and developing Honors classes to create a high quality Honors Program at NMU. Michael Joy created a list of Honors courses and instructors for Fall 2013 through Fall 2014. One of the main functions of The Honors Board this past year has been to approve faculty members new to the program. 

Scholarships: Both the Berry Scholarship ($5000 renewable, for incoming students only) and the Lundin Research Fellowship (approximately $4000) are available again this year to Honors students. In addition, faculty members who supervise Lundin awardees will be receiving $250.

Future Plans: Michael Joy conducted research this term on the following interesting topic:
“SHOULD THE NMU HONORS PROGRAM EVOLVE INTO AN HONORS COLLEGE?  A Consideration of the State of the Question”.  Further analysis of his comprehensive data by members of the Honors Board will be continued in the fall of 2014.  

Respectfully submitted,

Glenna Pendleton
Honors Board Chair 


